Notes from the meeting of the Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group held on Wednesday 4 October 2017 at 7.00 pm at Grimsargh Village Hall

Present:- Councillor Mrs Lindsay Philipson; Councillor Terry Cryer; Councillor Lynda Cryer; Councillor Keith Middlebrough; Damian Perkins; Jack (the dog); David Willis and Sue Whittam.
1. Welcome/Apologies/Chairman’s Health & Safety Announcements.

Lindsay welcomed everyone to the meeting and briefed everyone on possible health and safety considerations for tonight’s meeting.  Apologies for absence were received from Kevan Thompson and City Councillor Neil Cartwright.  
2.  The way forward.

Lindsay informed the Steering Group that 246 valid questionnaires had been received.  There were 7 with no identification so had to be discounted and a further 8 with no postcodes but did have contact details so those with contact details would be contacted to find out their postcodes if possible.  It was also noted that three people had completed the survey on line.  This meant that there would be 250 questionnaires to be analysed at the moment and a few more were likely to be received.  This was a good result for the village.

There was a general discussion on how we should now analyse the information as it was not an easy task.  It was felt that an independent data analysis company should be sought to take on this work.  This would make it totally impartial from the Steering Group and Parish Council.  This was unanimously agreed.  David Willis said the first step would be to digitally capture the information before analysing it.

Keith said he would speak to Preston College as he was aware that they had used someone to do a similar task.  Sue would also speak to contacts at Preston City Council and South Ribble Borough Council.  Everyone would try and find a suitable company to take on this work.
3.  Any other business.

Lindsay gave a quick update to the Steering Group from her meeting with our planner, Tim Brown.  She said that Tim had been impressed with the draft questionnaire and had emphasised the importance of dialogue with Preston City Council’s Planning Department and Development Control Departments.  With regard to the Broughton Neighbourhood Plan, the Inspector had asked for some further information and changes to be made with regard to the policies on housing and also a Landscape Architect’s report was needed.
The draw was made for the winning Grimsargh Questionnaire and this was randomly selected and the winner lived on Redrow Estate.  Lindsay would make sure the resident received their prize.
4.  Date of Next Meeting.
It was agreed that the next meeting would be arranged when the questionnaires had been analysed and the information available for discussion.
